Weihemuller, Wendy - DNR

From: Raimer, Deborah <Deborah.Raimer@co.columbia.wi.us>
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 9:54 AM

To: DiMaggio, Janet H - DNR

Cc: Treasurer

Subject: RE: Charles Matthews Estate, BRRTS #02-11-176566
Importance: High

Hi Janet,

That is great news! This has been a long-standing issue for me and I’'m pleased that the DNR’s investigation found no
contamination to indicate a release of product. The County does not intend to perform another round of ground
sampling. As long as no contamination was evident, my current plan is to foreclose on this parcel in 2020. | appreciate
your assistance with this matter. You guys have been great to work with.

Regards,
Deb

From: DiMaggio, Janet H - DNR [mailto:Janet.DiMaggio@wisconsin.gov]
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 9:01 AM

To: Raimer, Deborah <Deborah.Raimer@co.columbia.wi.us>

Subject: Charles Matthews Estate, BRRTS #02-11-176566

Hi Deb,

The Remediation and Redevelopment Program (R&R) has completed the State Lead investigation at the Matthews
Property, BRRTS #02-11-176566. This property is located at the corner of County Road E and Newell Road in the Town of
Scott. A link to information on the property is below. Information related to the R&R 2019 investigation can be obtained
through the last link dated Sept. 5, 2019. Based on the five borings and monitoring wells installed, we found no
contamination that would indicate a release and, therefore, will not open a R&R case. The borings did not encounter
buried waste. As you are aware, there is waste at the surface in some areas of the property.

https://dnr.wi.gov/botw/GetActivityDetail.do?siteld=6638800&adn=0211176566

The wells are still installed with locking caps. We do not intend to leave them indefinitely and will arrange for
abandonment. Please let me know if the County intends to perform another round of groundwater sampling (at your
expense) so that | can make sure the keys are available to you.

We are committed to service excellence.
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Janet DiMaggio, P.G.

Phone: (608) 275-3295

Notice: This email is on a publicly owned system, subject to open records (sec. 19.21, et seq.) and archival (sec. 16.61, et
seq.) requirements under Wisconsin State Law.



